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Dear Grand Canyon State Chapter Members, 
 

O n behalf of the Desert Museum Board of Trustees, 
thank you. Thank you for your generous gift in sup-

port of the maintenance and upkeep of the Desert Ark. 
For many, the 1960 Studebaker (and its contents) is the 
Desert Museum. 
 The Desert Museum is alive and healthy be-
cause of friends like you. Our docents, volunteers and 
employees are the BEST. It is a great honor for me to 
serve as chairman. 
  Thank you, again! 
  Arch Brown 

The Desert Ark was a gift made by Mary Powell-McConnell  
and her late husband, Jim, to the Arizona Sonora Desert Museum.  

It has a place of honor in front of the museum when it is not being  
used and is the source of many positive comments.  
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From the Editor’s Pen…..  

 

2 012 is a special year for the Studebaker Drivers Club 
and the Grand Canyon State Club. Both will observe 

significant milestone anniversaries - 50 years for the SDC 
and 40 years for the GCSC. Let’s be thinking of ways to  
celebrate these anniversaries, perhaps along with cele-
brating Arizona’s centennial. There will be many activities 
throughout the state during the year and there might be a 
way to show off our Studebakers during one or more of 
them. If you read about an activity such as a parade or car 
show in conjunction with the centennial let a board 
member know. 
 Thank you to the advertisers who have renewed 
their ads for another year - Don Becker, Buddy Wright and 
the Collinses. Be sure to check the paid ads from time to 
time for a service or product you could use. 
 Just a reminder, the 2013 zone meet committee is 
seeking theme and logo ideas. There’ll be a prize for the 
winning idea. 
 Thanks to this month’s contributors: Dan Kuhl, 
Denny Lockmon, Ed Smith, Linda Smith and Chuck 
Collins. 
 Happy New Year! 
     Chris 
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2012 Post Card and E-mail Contest 
 

T he post card contest is back and, this year, the con-
test has been expanded to include e-mail entries. 

Please send your entry to the editor at her mail or e-mail 
address by January 20th, the day before the January 
event. Write your name on the post card and for an e-mail 
entry, write Contest in the subject line and include your 
name in the body. Please, only one entry per family. 
 The winning entry will have his/her 2012 Chapter 
dues paid (or refunded, if previously paid). The drawing 
will take place at the January meeting but you do not 
have to be present to win. 
 
Send your postcard entry to  
 Chris Collins 
 2410 W. Freeway Lane 
 Phoenix, AZ  85021 
 
Send your e-mail entry to ccollinsaz@cox.net 



From the President….. 
 

T he past year was full of 
events and activities that 

brought together old friends, new 
friends and old cars.  A new year 
is upon us so we would like to 
continue with friends and cars 
coming together.  There are mo-
ments to be made as together we 
share our enthusiasm for Studebaker. We start the year 
off with a visit to Mel Martin’s Auto Museum and then a 
Parade in Wickenburg in February. 
 A club, no matter what kind, is only as good as its 
members and we have a very good club.  There are times 
that not everyone can participate by being physically at 
an event or gathering but as long as they are there in 
spirit others will feel the presence. 
 One way we can work as a club is to help one 
another. There are many meetings, gatherings, events 
and opportunities to lend a hand, an idea or moral sup-
port.  A clue on how to fix something or at least where to 
go to get help can be a welcome relief to a troubled mem-
ber.  Contact me or Linda or any board member with your 
suggestions and together we will build a strong club. 
 To start this year off I need some help. I have 
acquired some interesting items that I would like to iden-
tify and explain what they were used for. 
 

 

 

 

 

 If you have an idea as to what these are used for 

please submit your answers to a board member and an-

swers will be posted in the next ECHO. 

 Ed Smith 

Children’s Birthday Corner 
Happy Birthday to 

  
13  Gwen Eastburn 
 (daughter of Will & Maryanne) 
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CELEBRATE!   CELEBRATE!   CELEBRATE!   CELEBRATE!       
January BirthdaysJanuary BirthdaysJanuary BirthdaysJanuary Birthdays    

  

 1 Delores Shurtz  13     Ron Crowe 
 2 Anna Riedel  18     Aileen Ten Eyck 
 3 Willie Shearhart  28     Ron Ludolph 
 4 Don Robertson  28     Bill Simmons 
 4 Sherry Pfingstag  29     Carl Thompson 
 5 Nora Gooch  30     Jerry Steinmetz 
 6 Lenka Hospodka  30     Evelyn Verrill 
 7 Frank van Doorn  31     Sherry Watson 
 12 Hugh McDowell 
    

January AnniversariesJanuary AnniversariesJanuary AnniversariesJanuary Anniversaries    
    

   2 Mike & Charlotte Maddux 
   4 Tom & Nancy Pfahler 
   5 Charley & Judy Haverstick 
   5 Tim & Joen Painter 
   9 Gary & Bea Graham 
   9 Bob & Lisa Trenter 
   12 James & Pam Duel 
   14 John Amoroso & Barb Boscher 
   19 Ed & Linda Smith 
   25 Fred & Nora Gooch 
   31 Chris & Rachel Eastburn 

 

2012 CHAPTER DUES ARE DUE! 

 

D ues for 2012 are due for all Chapter members. 
Please complete the membership application on the 

back page of the newsletter and send a check to the ad-
dress provided for either $18.00 to receive the chapter 
newsletter by mail or $15.00 if you wish to receive the 
newsletter electronically. 
 For insurance purposes, all Chapter members 
must be members of SDC. If your SDC dues have lapsed 
please include $31.00 for SDC membership. The Chap-
ter treasurer will submit them to the SDC membership 
secretary for you. Please note, an SDC membership 
without Turning Wheels is $10.00. 

5 6 7 

8 

9 

10 

1 
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HOLIDAY PARTY HIGHLIGHTS 
 

T he Grand Canyon State Chapter celebrated the holi-
days with a gathering at Lakeview United Methodist 

Church in Sun City on Saturday, December 3. Thirteen 
tables were festively set by members who served as table 
hosts and each host received a thank you gift from the 
chapter for their generosity. The table hosts were Steve 
and Paulette Fein, Debbie Breese, Claudia Robinette, 
Dennis Lynde and Linda Saar, Bill and Peggy Eastburn, 
Larry and Pat Swanson, Bill and Cheryl 
Simmons, Chuck and Chris Collins and Ed 
and Linda Smith.  
  Several members cooked the turkeys 
and hams this year in the absence of the 
church cooks who had the job previous 
years. Thanks to our talented cooks: Annie 
Kemper (ham), Linda Smith (turkeys and 
pork tenderloins) and Peggy Eastburn 
(smoked turkeys plus big kettles of dress-
ing, mashed potatoes and gravy). The well 
prepared meats were complemented by a 
bountiful array of yummy salads, scalloped 
potatoes and other side dishes, relish trays 
and a plethora of desserts brought by the 
others attending. 
  Throughout dinner and the afternoon, a Powerpoint 
presentation prepared by Ed Smith was shown highlight-
ing the year’s activities and events. After feasting, a short 
business meeting was conducted by the president with a 
report by Linda Smith about upcoming events and an invi-
tation from Malcolm Stinson to attend the 2012 ASC zone 
meet to be held in May in Show Low. Ed asked for a vote 
to determine the preferred site for the 2013 zone meet 
and another vote was held to make donations from the 
proceeds of the 2010 SDC International Meet to the Ari-
zona Sonora Desert Museum for the upkeep and mainte-
nance of the Desert Ark, a 1960 Lark station wagon, to 
the Studebaker National Foundation and to the Stude-
baker National Museum.  
  Larry Vahe, nominations chairman, presented the 
2012 Chapter officers and board. Ed announced the 
member of the year, Denny Lockmon, and presented him 
with a nice personalized clock.  
  Then, Ed handed out after dinner “smokes”, a gift 
from Mac Alpines Soda Fountain. Each pack of candy 
cigarettes came with a coupon for a complimentary scoop 
of ice cream at Mac Alpines. Thanks, Ed and Mac Al-
pine’s, 
  The rest of the afternoon was spent enjoying the 
auction conducted by Richard Dormois in his usual hu-
morous manner. Over $900.00 was earned from the gen-
erous donations and bids of the members. Thank you, 
Richard. 
  The Studebaker drivers prize of $20.00 was won by 
Bill and Peggy and the door prize of $10.00 was won by 
Frank and Liz.   
  Attending were Ken & Arlene West, Gary & Phyllis 
Olson, Scott & Marlene Benson, Darrel & Shirley Seher, 

Mike Barany, Bruce Sandburg, Delores Shurtz, Steve & 
Paulette Fein and grandchildren, Richard & Dolores Fein, 
Anna & Al Riedel, Vern & Norma Wamsley (1955 Com-
mander), George Gezelius, Debbie Breese, Bill & Cheryl 
Simmons, Dennis Lynde & Linda Saar, Harold & Deanna 
Manley, Frank & Elizabeth van Doorn (1952 Com-
mander), Denny & Jan Lockmon (1964 Avanti), Ron & 
Dorothy Ludolph, Sara, Anita & Kevin MacFadden (Izzer 
Wagon), Dale & Delores Smith, Ted & Jan Widhalm, Jim 
Clever, Willie & Ruthie Pike, Claudia Robinette, Richard 

Dormois, Donald Grobengieser, Buddy & Elaine Wright, 
Ron & Vicky Crowe, Bud & Neva Asher, John & Kim Rod-
house, Gene Gangwer, Larry Vahe, Susan Edwards, Jon 
Carter, Ken Michael, Bobi Beveridge, Malcolm Stinson, 
Jr., Scott & Barbara Grainger and friend Rose (1951 Land 
Cruiser & Toto), Brian & Aleta Millette, Linda & Ed Smith 
(1951 stake bed), Chris, Rachel, Aubrey & Chloe East-
burn, Bill & Peggy Eastburn (1964 Wagonaire), Michell 
Eastburn, Walter & Nicki Ready (1965 Wagonaire), Walt 
Jazwinski, Chuck & Chris Collins, Sherry Watson & 
guest, Larry & Pat Swanson. 

Thank you, Denny and Jan, for arranging  
for the use of the church hall.  

 

Thanks to everyone for the generous donations to the 
food bank. 

 

 Good friends sharing good food and 
conversation. 

Photo courtesy of Chuck Collins 

Welcome New Chapter Board and Officers 
 

C hapter members reelected most of the board and 
officers for 2012. The new officer is John Rodhouse 

who will serve as treasurer. The previous treasurer, 
Chuck Collins, retired from the position he had held for 
several years.  
 The Chapter heartily thanks Chuck for his service 
and welcomes John to the board.   

 

A SILVER CASSEROLE CADDY was left at the church 
hall after the holiday party. If this belongs to you, please 
contact Chris at 602-995-5311 to arrange for its return.  
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER  

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
JANUARY 3  ARIZONA AUTOMOBILE HOBBYIST COUNCIL (AAHC) MEETING 7:00 PM AT SANDERSON 
   FORD TRUCK CENTER, 5300 NW GRAND AVE, GLENDALE. INFO: 623-204-9172 
 
JANUARY 21  CHAPTER GATHERING AT MEL MARTIN’S AUTO MUSEUM, 17541 N. BLACK CANYON 
   HWY. ARRIVE AT 10:00 AM FOR STUDEBAKER DISPLAY WITH PEOPLE’S CHOICE 
   JUDGING, SWAP MEET AND MUSEUM TOUR. CATERED LUNCH FROM MACAYO’S AT 
   NOON. $16.00 PER PERSON INCLUDES TAX & TIP. RESERVATIONS REQUIRED. CON-
   TACT LINDA AT 602-618-7691 OR LINDAGSMITH@COX.NET TO RSVP. FIVE PEOPLE’S 
   CHOICE AWARDS WILL BE GIVEN. MORE DETAILS ON PAGE 6.  
 
JANUARY 22  SOUTHERN ARIZONA CHAPTER HOSTS ANNUAL BANQUET AT TANQUE VERDE GUEST 
   RANCH, 14301 E. SPEEDWAY. MEET IN PARKING LOT AT 10:30 AM, BANQUET AT 11:30. 
   $22.00 PER PERSON. CONTACT CHUCK STANFORD AT 520-888-1563 TO RSVP. AUC-
   TION ITEMS WELCOME. A DONATION OF A NICE STUDEBAKER OR MEET T-SHIRT FOR 
   THE QUILT SAC IS MAKING TO DONATE TO THE SDC AUCTION IS ALSO WELCOME.  
 
FEBRUARY 4  AAHC UNITED WE DRIVE CAR SHOW AT SANDERSON FORD, 51ST AVE & MARYLAND,  
   GLENDALE FROM 10 AM - 2 PM. INFO: 623-204-9172 
 
FEBRUARY 18  CHAPTER WILL PARTICIPATE IN ANNUAL GOLD RUSH DAYS PARADE IN WICKEN-
   BURG.  MEET TO CARAVAN AT MCDONALD’S ON GRAND AVE AT 7:30 AM OR IN WICK-
   ENBURG AT THE BURGER KING AT 8:30. SEE DETAILS AND CONTACT INFO ON PAGE 
   7 IN LINDA’S REPORT.  
 
MARCH 24  SOUTHERN ARIZONA CHAPTER HOSTS ANNUAL ALL ARIZONA STUDEBAKER GATHERING  
   (MARCH MADNESS) AT FOOTHILLS MALL, 7401 N. LA CHOLLA BLVD., TUCSON. DASH  
   PLAQUES, RAFFLES, FUN JUDGING WITH AWARDS AND VALVE COVER RACING. INFO: JERRY 
   AT KAISER493@EARTHLINK.NET OR 520-616-0434  
 
JULY 29-AUG. 4 48TH INTERNATIONAL SDC MEET HOSTED BY MICHIANA CHAPTER & STUDEBAKER  
   NATIONAL MUSEUM IN SOUTH BEND. INFO: HTTP://WWW.SDCMEET.COM 
 
MAY 10-13  ASC SOUTHWEST ZONE MEET IN SHOW LOW. TOURS, BANQUET, AWARDS. FOR INFO 
   CONTACT MALCOLM STINSON AT 928-537-2571 OR swstudebaker@frontiernet.net 
 
SEPTEMBER 8  INTERNATIONAL DRIVE YOUR STUDEBAKER DAY. SUGGESTIONS FOR AN EVENT OR  
   ACTIVITY ARE WELCOME.  
 
SEPTEMBER 21-23 PACIFIC SOUTHWEST ZONE MEET HOSTED BY WASATCH MOUNTAIN CHAPTER IN 
   SALT LAKE CITY. INFO HERE: http://www.studebakerdrivers.net/meet.htm 
 

   Check here for a cruise night near you: http://www.desertcruisers.com or http://www.cruisinarizona.com 

 

Would you like to host a meeting in 2012? 
 

Y ou can host a meeting or event at any venue such as a museum or park or in your garage or a club house. If 
you host a pot luck meal the Chapter will provide the table settings and beverages. 

 Contact Linda Smith at lindagsmith@cox.net or 602-618-7691 to schedule a month for your event. 
 
In 2011, the chapter hosted the January, February, March and September events and meetings and members 
hosted four meetings. Thanks to 
 George Gezelius  April   Jan & Denny Lockmon  December 
 Ed & Linda Smith  May 
 Bill & Peggy Eastburn  October 
 Chris & Rachel Eastburn  
 Michell  Eastburn 



PSW Zone Meet - Milpitas 

 

 

 
 

6                 The ECHO                                     January  2012 

January 2012 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
New Year’s Day 

2 3 
AAHC 
Meeting 

4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 
 

13 14 

15 16 
MLK, Jr. 
Holiday 

17 18 19 20 
SNF Board Meets 

at Mel Martin’s 

21 

Chapter 
Meeting 

22 
SAC 

Banquet 

23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31 Questions? 
Call Chris at 

602-995-5311 

   

JANUARY CHAPTER GATHERINGJANUARY CHAPTER GATHERING  
 

T he Chapter will meet Saturday, January 21st at Mel 
Martin’s Auto Museum in Phoenix at 17541 N. Black 

Canyon Hwy (north of Bell Rd. on east side of I-17 front-
age road) at 10:00 am for a car show and tour of the mu-
seum. There’ll also be a swap meet so bring Studebaker 
parts or memorabilia to sell from your trunk or the back of 
your pick up truck. Everyone attending will have the op-
portunity to vote for his/her favorite Studebaker in the 
people’s choice judging. Then, stroll through Mel’s mu-
seum and check out the memorabilia and his 50+ car col-
lection. As an added treat, Mel now has a carrousel in the 
museum. And, it is possible there will be a Studebaker on 
display by the time of the meeting. 
 Lunch at noon will be Mexican food catered by 
Macayo’s and the cost is $16.00 for adults and $12.00 for 
children 3-12. Please have the correct change, if possi-
ble, or a check made to GCSC for your meal will be ac-
cepted. After lunch, there will be a business meeting and 
people’s choice awards will be given.  
 Reservations for lunch are required by Thursday, 
the 19th. RSVP to Linda at lindagsmith@cox.net or 602-
618-7691. You can also contact her if you have any ques-
tions.  
  
 

UPCOMING EVENTUPCOMING EVENT ~~ STUDEBAKER HISTORY ~~ 

January 
 

1 1962 Studebaker work force on strike for 38  
  days. 

2 1964 First Canadian built Studebaker destined 
  for US sales rolls off the assembly line in 
  Hamilton. 

4 1996 Brooks Stevens dies. 
7 1927 Erskine automobile introduced. 
7     1956 Packard ”Predictor” show car debuts at  
  Chicago auto show. 
15 1904 Studebaker begins paying employees  

  with checks. 
17 1962 Sherwood Egbert arrested for picket line 
  altercation. 
23 1964  Studebaker acquires Guelph Stove Co. 
24 1871 Albert R. Erskine born. 
31 1942 Last Studebaker built before turning to  

  war production. 
 

Predictor 
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ANOTHER YEAR GONE  

AND ANOTHER ONE STARTS 
Submitted by Linda Smith, GCSC Vice President 

 

2 011 brought the Studebaker Grand Canyon State 
Chapter a year of great events and new members to 

help bring in 2012 with a bang!!! 
 Let’s start off by thanking each other for our fami-
lies, friends and new Studebaker friends.  
   
We will begin January 21st at Mel Martin’s Auto Museum 
at 10am for a swap meet and car show.  So bring your 
wares that you want to sell but not that stuff you just got 
for Christmas!! At 12 noon Macayo’s will cater our lunch.    
Please RSVP for this event by calling or emailing me be-
fore Jan 19th (lindagsmith@cox.net or 602-618-7691). I 
need to give Macayo’s an accurate count, so we will have 
enough food for everyone. The cost will be $16 for adults 
and $12 for children (3-12). 
   
Feb 18th, Wickenburg for the annual Gold Rush Days Pa-
rade.  We will caravan over to Wickenburg; meet us and 
other Stude families at McDonald’s, Grand Avenue and 
Reems Road (across from Del Webb Hospital) at 0730 or 
at the Burger King in Wickenburg at 0830.  Staging is at 
0900 for the parade. Decorate your Studebaker, enjoy the 
day with your friends or join us at the FireSide Grill out-
side of Wickenburg for some lunch, a game of pool or just 
sit and chat.  Bring your brand X if you want and ride with 
another member in their Studebaker. We had a great time 
last year so let’s try and have more cars and trucks for 
this great event.   
    
March we will travel to Tucson for our sister Chapter’s 
March Madness.  More to follow. 
 
Our new resolution for 2012 is trying to have more Stude-
baker functions, we are going to try and have 2 events a 
month – one on the East Side of town and one on the 
West Side.  We need your feedback on this resolution or 
other thoughts about events.  I know the car shows are 
mostly a man thing so ladies let’s have an afternoon tea 
or shopping spree at the Outlet Malls in Anthem, some-
thing new and different for 2012. 
 
Enough for now – hope to see everyone at the January 
21st event.       2013 PACIFIC SOUTHWEST ZONE MEET 

 

P lanning is beginning for the Pacific Southwest Zone 
Meet being hosted by the Chapter in 2013. There will 

be several committees for which members can volunteer. 
All will be familiar to members who helped with the Inter-
national Meet in 2010. Below is a list to look over and 
then contact Dennis Lynde or Ed Smith (see contact infor-
mation on page 2) to volunteer for a committee.  
 

Registration, Judging, Concours, Swap Meet, Hospitality, 
Publicity, Security, Meet Program, Banquet, Tour, Pho-
tography, Goody Bags 

2011 Member of the Year  
Denny Lockmon 

 

D enny’s long time memberships in the Studebaker 
Drivers Club, the Husker Chapter and GCSC have 

given him the opportunity to be involved in many ways 
that advance the Studebaker legacy. From SDC vice 
president to GCSC vice president, Denny promoted 
Studebaker and the clubs he represented. As GCSC VP 
for three years, he was responsible for planning many 
interesting activities for the chapter and assisted the 
board with his extensive leadership experience. He was 
also very involved in the International SDC Meet held in 
Glendale in 2010 by serving on the steering committee 
and chairing the vending committee.  
 After Denny retired from the board, he has contin-
ued to be active in the Chapter and attends many auto-
mobile functions throughout the state of Arizona. He can 
be seen at car shows and 
cruise nights in one of his 
three Studebakers- a 1953 
Champion Starliner  modi-
fied or a 1964 Avanti or a 
1940 President street rod 
(pictured on the right). 
Denny is also the chap-
ter’s representative to the 
Arizona Automobile Hobbyist Council.  
 Congratulations to Denny and thank you for all 
you do to bring attention to the Studebaker marque and 
for representing our Chapter so ably in the Arizona collec-
tor car community. 

Thank You ….. 
 

I  want to thank the Grand Canyon State Chapter Board 
for choosing me as 2011 Member of the Year.  It was a 

total surprise to me and I will cherish the clock with a pic-
ture of our 1940 President street rod attached to 
it.  Again, I thank all of you and hope I can continue to 
promote SDC and our wonderful chapter. 
  

   Denny Lockmon 

CHAPTER NAME BADGE 

 

O rder your Chapter name badge with a pin back by 
contacting Chris Collins at ccollinsaz@cox.net or 

602-995-5311. The price is $5.00 each.  
 If you wish to have a magnet back on your 
badge, the price is $6.00 each. 



 

 

 
 

8                  The ECHO                                                January  2012 

 

TECHNICAL INFORMATION 
 

Removing side moldings 
By Jim Maxey 
 

W hen removing the side moldings from the fenders 
and doors, use a piece of heavy string. Slide it un-

der the end of the molding and work it up to the clip. Then 
just pull out. This will get the moldings off and will not 
scratch the paint.  
 A tip of the hat to Tim Janowiak for this tip.    
 
Reprinted from Home of Champions, newsletter of the 
Michiana Chapter, Karen Dyer, editor.  

Grand Canyon State Chapter  
Treasurer’s Report 

Submitted by Chuck Collins 
 
Checking Account 
Ending Balance as of 9/30/11   $  4528.92 
 
Receipts 
National Dues    $    203.00         
Local Dues     $    913.50 
50/50 - Oct    $      43.00 
2010 Merchandise    $      20.00 
Holiday Party Auction   $    906.00 
Insight DVD    $      15.00 
ECHO Ads    $      75.00 
Transfer from Money Market   $10000.00 
Add for past computational error  $      10.78 
Misc. Donations    $      12.30    
     $12198.58 
     $16727.50  
Disbursements 
National Dues    $    203.00 
Newsletter Printing & Postage   $    488.25 
Other Printing & Postage   $      20.92 
Insights DVD    $        5.00 
Pay Pal Fees    $        3.87 
Driver & Door Prizes–Sept, Oct, Dec  $      90.00 
PO Box Rent    $      42.00 
Dash Plaques-Oct    $      44.90 
Church Hall Rental - Holiday Party  $    400.00 
Memorial Donation-Moore   $      50.00 
Donations: ASDM, SNF, SNM   $10000.00 
Holiday Party Expenses: Meat, Gifts  $    220.30 
MOY Gift     $      54.00  
     $11621.84 
Ending Balance as of 12/31/11  $  5105.66 
 
Money Market  
Ending Balance as of 12/31/11  $  5296.54 

(YTD interest at .15% = $21.70) 

 

 
 
 
 

Dear Members of the Grand Canyon State Chapter, 
  

O n behalf of the Studebaker National Museum Board 
of Trustees and staff, I want to express our deep 

appreciation to the Grand Canyon State Chapter for this 
most generous donation to the Studebaker National Mu-
seum. 
 Through the incredible generosity of individuals, 
clubs and chapters, the initial dream of a facility worthy of 
the Studebaker legacy has been realized. The challenge 
now is to sustain the momentum and take advantage of 
opportunities that will advance the mission of the mu-
seum far into the future. 
 I look forward to speaking with you in January 
about how you wish for us to direct these funds. 
 Thank you so much for your kind and gracious 
contribution to the programs, services, acquisitions and 
operations of the museum. 
   Yours truly,  
   Rebecca J. Bonham 
   Executive Director 

President Ed and the Grand Canyon State Chapter,   
 

J ust saw the announcement from Brian Millette of the 
gift from the Grand Canyon State Chapter to the 

Foundation.  Thank you for the wonderful gift.  Rest as-
sured we will work very hard to put the funds to good 

use.    
 I hope to thank you in person when I am in Ari-

zona in January.    

 
Ed Wenger 
President 
Studebaker National Foundation 

Pacific Southwest Zone Elections 
  

T he Studebaker Drivers Club is currently holding an 
election for Zone Coordinators and National Directors 

in certain zones including ours, the Pacific Southwest 
Zone. 
 Both the current coordinator, Jon Carter, and the 
director, Colin Fort, who are GCSC members, are running 
for reelection. Colin writes,  “I plan to run for the position 
of National Director one more time. This may be my last 
time but I would like the support of your members if possi-
ble. I have been active on the Audit Committee and the 
important Investment Committee and I have sponsored a 
number of changes to the by-laws to update and clarify 
the management of the club. Thank you, I appreciate your 
support.”  
 If you have any questions or concerns about SDC 
you can contact Colin at colinfort@cox.net or 760-634-
3839 or P.O. Box 231550, Encinitas, Calif. 92023 
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GOODGUYS SOUTHWEST NATIONALS GOODGUYS SOUTHWEST NATIONALS GOODGUYS SOUTHWEST NATIONALS GOODGUYS SOUTHWEST NATIONALS             
By Denny Lockmon 

 

F rank vanDoorn-1952 Commander Starliner,  Al Riedel 
-1972 Avanti II,  and Denny Lockmon-1953 Cham-

pion Starliner modified attended the recent  Goodguys 
event at Westworld in Scottsdale.   

 On Thursday November 17 the day started off 
with tours of several hotrod shops and a kickoff barbeque 
at Drew's in Tempe.  Friday the show started with many 
cars of all makes attending.  Friday evening another feed 
was put on by Hot Rods By Dean in North Phoenix.  Sat-
urday the field was full with nearly 3000 vehicles. The 
three of us had to park in an aisle.   
 Many vendors of all types were in the main tent 
as well as on the parking lot.  The outside swap meet was 
large and full of parts and cars for sale.  Not much in the 
way of Studebaker parts.   
 Sunday the crowd is smaller but the winners 
were all parked together for all to see and then paraded 
past the awards tent.  None of us won anything but a very 
nice ‘53 Starlight coupe, formerly from Oklahoma and 
now Sun City West, won a Host Club pick.   
 If you have never attended a Goodguys event 
give it a try.  It is a hoot.  Some of the most beautiful cars 
and trucks you will ever see will be there. 
 
Editor’s note: The next local Goodguys show is the 
Spring Nationals scheduled for March 9-11 at Westworld. 

A New Cost Analysis 
By Dan Kuhl 

 

I n 1926, Studebaker attempted to show the car buying 
public a new way to appreciate the value in purchasing 

a new Studebaker Big Six.  Studebaker told the public 
that the cost of a new Studebaker was about $ 0.68 per 
pound, about the same cost of an electric fan (there was 
no AC).  That same year a Rolls Royce sold for $2.91 per 
pound, the same cost as a new typewriter (the latest and 
greatest technology of the day).  If you are curious, a Ford 
Model T sold for about $0.22 per pound.  I found this con-
cept pretty interesting and decided to apply it to newer 
vehicles.  In 1962, a Buick Invicta station wagon sold for 
$0.89 pre pound, not too bad, considering back in its day 
the Big Six competed with Buick for the hearts of the 
same customers. 
 It was decided to take this analysis one step fur-
ther and to look at a 2012 Ford Mustang.  The range in 
cost for the cheapest model to the more expensive GT 
Model is $6.00-8.00 per pound.  And for the latest tech-
nology, a smart phone, will cost you about $26 per pound 
(Apple 3G).  So you see, our new automobiles are a bet-
ter value than you thought. 
 

 

 

INTERESTING WEB SITES 

 

http://www.studebakernationalfoundation.org  New web 
site for the foundation. Learn what the SNF does. 
 
http://www.studebakermuseum.org  Find out what’s new 
at the museum. Check out the Adopt-A-Car program. 
 
http://www.desertmuseum.org  Read about the mission of 
the Arizona Sonora Desert Museum.  
 
The SDC website now has a link to a new history of 
Studebaker trucks and an associated list of Stude truck 
models on the main tech tips page:  
http://www.studebakerdriversclub.com/techtips.asp  

 

http://wimp.com/tiniestengine/  Amazing! 
 

Big Bad Studebaker 
By Dan Kuhl 

      

S oon after the Packard Corporation joined forces with 
Studebaker, it was decided to find a replacement for 

the Champion flathead six cylinder engine.  Studebaker 
looked toward American Motors, who said they could pro-
vide a modern OHV six engine. In 1955 there was a great 
deal of stress in the automobile industry.  After a great 
deal of negotiating the deal fell through, and the use of 
the Champion engine continued into the early 60’s. 
 At this time there was even talk about another 
merger, this time with American Motors. This sounds kind 
of intriguing when you notice that American Motors lasted 
about 20 years longer than Studebaker.  If the merger 
had occurred, who knows what great things would have 
occurred at Studebaker.  For example, they may have 
decided to put the AMC 390 GO-PACKAGE in the Hawk 
and Avanti.  And better yet, they may have decided to 
paint them Big Bad Orange, Big Bad Green, and Big Bad 
Blue, and throw on some Red-Lined tires.  Now that 
sounds like a Big Bad Studebaker!! 

JANUARY AUCTION SCHEDULE 
 

http://www.oldcarsweekly.com/auctioncalendar 
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14211 W. Windrose Dr, Surprise, AZ  85379 

Studebaker Parts 
 
 

Parts for your restoration project or daily driver. 
 

 Chuck & Chris Collins 
 2410 W. Freeway Lane 
 Phoenix, AZ  85021 

 

 602-995-5311 
 

E-mail: Chuck@StudebakerParts.Com 
Visit our online store at http://www.studebakerparts.com 12/12 

12/11 

12/11 

11/11 

3/12 

Masonry Repair 

Buddy Wright  

12/12 

12/12 

We are Studebaker friendly. 

12/11 

6/11 

480-577-5764 

Junkyard Jonny LLC 

Arizona Dental Service 
1629 E. University, Mesa, AZ  85203 

Complete Set 
(U&L) Dentures 

$498 

Quality 
Porcelain Crowns 

$495 ea 

480-835-1536 

Some restrictions may apply.  Drive your Studebaker - 5% extra off! 

Scan the 
code with 
your smart 
phone.  



STUDEBAKERS FOR  SALE 
 

1949 Champion Regal Deluxe 
Starlight Coupe. Dark green. Asking 
$9,800. Chuck Brennaun, Prescott 
928-445-2141  E-mail editor for 
photo.    (3) 
_____________________________________ 
 

1963 Avanti R-1; 289/240hp; Auto; 
Turquoise with Tan interior; PDB; PS: 
A/C-non op; radio; good tires &  
shocks; good tires & shocks; new 
battery & carb; very presentable. AZ 
& CA car. May consider partial Stude 
trades. $10,500.  Email for pics. Must 
sell. Walt 602-885-2216 / 
wjazwin@hotmail.com  (3) 
_____________________________________ 
 

1953 Commander Regal Deluxe 
Starliner Coupe 98,000+ actual 
miles, 259 V-8, Auto Trans (all 
manuals), NO Rust (CA & AZ car), 
original paint (Tahoe Green), interior 
redone in 70's, NEW wiring nose to 
tail (2010), Tri-Star with all emblems, 
asking $9,000, will entertain offers. 
Jim Ten Eyck at aj10eyck@q.net  
or 480-991-9161   (1) 
_____________________________________ 
 

1964 Studebaker Avanti R2 Serial 
#5010  Original owner. 56,900 
original miles. Always garage kept. 
Avanti Turquoise Paint, full black 
interior, engine original AM-FM 
Radio, power steering and all 
systems (with the exception of a 
newly installed GM700R trans) 
remain original. Original spare tire in 
trunk. Never in an accident. Over 
$20,000 spent in last 2 years to 
rebuild/replace radiator, water pump, 
water hoses, carburetor, fuel pump, 
all fuel lines, clean and coat gas tank, 
original disc brake pads & cylinders, 
rebuilt original Prestolite alternator, 
Prestolite voltage regulator 
(converted to electronic), and original 
rebuilt Prestolite dual point 
distributor. New Optima battery, 4 
Roadmaster Halibrand 17 inch 
wheels with Falken ZIEX 244-45x17 

tires. Many new and used spare 
parts including Powershift 
Transmission (needs repair) and 
original wheels with reproduction 
Firestone 500 6.70x15 whitewall tires 
and original hubcaps.  Price: $49,900  
William Cervini 28618 N. 61st St., 
Cave Creek, AZ 85331  480-419-
7366 or avanti5010@cox.net   (1) 
_____________________________________ 
 

1938 State Commander. 4dr green 
w/od. Rebulit 6 cyl. engine, 
carburetor, fuel pump and gas tank 
(Gastank Renu). New reproduction 
hub caps & white wall tires. Paint, 
body and interior are good. Runs 
great. Garaged in Cordes Lakes, 
AZ.  $9200 OBO Sherry 480-710-
4493 or sw60hawk@yahoo.com (1)   
_____________________________________ 
 

1963 Avanti R1 Rebuilt engine & 
trans (fresh), sounds great; many 
new parts and components; many 
spare parts. Drive and enjoy while 
finishing. $7500 OBO Walt at 602-
885-2216    (1)
___________________________________ 

 

STUDEBAKER 
PARTS FOR SALE 

 

Transmission totally rebuilt 
10/21/11 by Ernie at Sav-on 
Transmission located at 3701 N. 43rd 
Ave Phoenix (602-272-605).  Comes 
with a one year warranty after it is 
installed by Ernie at Sav-On.  Bench 
Rebuilt Trans & Rebuilt Converter 
price - $1200.  For a Studebaker 
installation it will be approx. $300 
additional. Walt 602-885-2216 or 
wjazwin@hotmail.com   (1) 
———————————————————— 
 

39 Commander front fenders, good 
condition, $75. each. 37 Dictator 6 
cyl engine $200. 37 President hood 
has some rust $75. 38 Commander 
sedan parting out. Many other 37 & 
38 Dictator & Commander parts 
41 Sedan trunk lid, good condition 
$50 2R5 Champ 6 bell housing $40 

51 Commander left front door $45 
51 Commander right rear door $45 
53-55 Sedan trunk lid $35. 55 Left 
Hardtop door $75. 55 Sedan hood 
good condition $50. 1957 Hawk hood 
bent corners $35. 59-60 Lark or 60-
64 Champ truck hood $50. 59-60 
Lark trunk lid, $35, good condition. 
60 Lark Station Wagon lower tailgate 
$50. 62 Lark Station Wagon upper 
tailgate $50. 62 GT Hawk rear 
Valance that is between bumper and 
body $40. 62 Lark rear quarters $100 
for both or $60 ea. 62 GT Hawk trunk 
lid, some rust $35.  63 Lark hood $50 
63 Lark front doors $50 ea. 63 Lark 
rear doors for Wagonaire $35 ea. 
63 Lark right door for 2 dr sedan $50 
WINDSHIELDS:  63 and up Avanti 
NEW Windshield $275.  53-54 Sedan 
Windshields $35. 53-55  Sedan back 
windshield $50. Back glass for GT 
Hawk $25. Jerry Kaiser 520-979-
0065  studeblu@earthlink.net  (0) 
_____________________________________ 
 

1963 289 Long Block. .040 half dish 
pistons. Stainless valves. Hard seats. 
New oil pump. R1 cam. Aluminum 
timing gear. $3600. John Kemper 
623-546-8434   (1) 
_____________________________________ 

 

STUDEBAKER PARTS 
WANTED 

Stainless V at bottom of all 1937 
grilles. Fred Gooch  520-883-7418 
_____________________________________ 
 

BRAND X FOR SALE 

 

1984 GMC Caballero. Metallic blue. 
350 Chev engine/trans new at 
1000,000 miles, chrome rims, AC, 
cruise control, heater, radio, tape 
deck, elect. windows, PS, rubber bed 
mat. 16K miles on tires. Have service 
records. 119K  miles. $5500. Richard 
Phegley, Sun Lakes 480-381-3016 
cell, let it ring.       (3) 

 
 

I 
C 
R 
U 
I 
S 
E 
R       

ι  
A 
V 
A 
N 
T 
I 

ι   
C 
O 
M 
M 
A 
N 
D 
E 
R 

ι  
R 
O 
C 
K 
N 
E 

ι  
E 
M 
F 

ι  
P 
H 
A 
E 
T 
O 
N 

ι  
S 
T 
A 
R 
L 
I 
G 
H 
T 
| 
S 
K 
Y 
W 
A 
Y 
l 
W 
A 
G 
O 
N 
A 
I 
R 
E 

ι  

January  2012                                     The ECHO                       11 
 

FOR SALE  -  STUDEBAKER CARS, TRUCKS AND PARTS  -  WANTED 

TO PLACE OR CANCEL AN AD:    Please contact Chuck Collins by phone at 602-995-5311 
or e-mail ccollinsaz@cox.net or write 2410 W. Freeway Lane, Phoenix, AZ  8502l-4135.   

Ads for members are free.  Business card ads are $25 per year.  Ads not updated every 4 issues will be dropped. 

 

—STANHOPE-CHAMPION-LARK-TRANSTAR-DICTATOR-GARFORD-CRUISER-CHALLENGER-BIG SIX-STARLIGHT-GOLDEN HAWK—    
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The ECHO 
Newsletter of the Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC 

P.O. Box 37464    
Phoenix, AZ  85069-7464    
  
        

        
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
  

GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 

All memberships are for one year beginning on January 1. 
Chapter dues are  
______$18.00 yr to receive the newsletter by mail or 
______$15.00 yr to receive the newsletter electronically 
 If joining during the year, dues are prorated at 
 $1.50 per month.  
Your dues include eleven issues of the award winning 
ECHO, a Chapter roster, membership in the Arizona 
Automobile Hobbyist Council and the best club activities 
throughout the year. 
 
Membership in the Studebaker Drivers Club is 
compulsory to be a member of the Grand Canyon State 
Chapter of SDC, Inc.  If you are not a member of SDC, 
add the following to your chapter dues which the 
treasurer will remit for you - $31.00 yr, includes Turning 
Wheels magazine or $24.00 for new members, first year 
only, includes Turning Wheels magazine or $10.00 for 
membership without the magazine.  
 
Any questions can be directed to the address below or 
to Chris Collins at 602-995-5311 or ccollinsaz@cox.net.  
Please make check payable to the Grand Canyon State 
Chapter, SDC and send with this form to: GCSC, P. O. 
Box  37464  Phoenix, AZ  85069-7464. 

 
Name _____________________Spouse ___________ 
 
Address  ____________________________________ 
 
City ________________________________________ 
 
State ________________Zip ____________________ 
 
Telephone # _________________________________ 
 
Cell #  ______________________________________ 
 
E-mail address________________________________ 
 
SDC Membership # (Required)  ___________________ 
Expiration date _____________________ 
(May be found on address label of Turning Wheels.) 
 
# of Children under 18 years of age ______________ 
(List name(s) and birthday(s) on back.) 
 
Birthday (Month & Day) Self _____________________ 
Spouse _____________Anniversary ______________ 

 

Studebakers You Own: _________________________ 
 
_____________________   ______________________ 

 

Visit the Chapter web site at  
http://www.grandcanyonsdc.com  

2012 dues are due 
 
______ Your 2012 Chapter dues are paid.  
 Thank You! 
 
______ Your 2012 Chapter dues are due. 
 Please send your dues today.   
 Use the form below. 

January Reminders 

 

19 Deadline for luncheon reservations 
20 Deadline for postcard/e-mail contest 
21 Chapter meeting at Mel Martin’s Auto Museum 
22 SAC Banquet in Tucson 

    

Happy New Year!Happy New Year!Happy New Year!Happy New Year!    

Scan the QR code with your smart phone to 
visit the chapter web site. Need a scanner? 
Search for “QR Scanner” in your app store. 


